UMPS MEETING MINUTES  
February 2, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by President Rhonda Gross.

There was a motion to approve the minutes of the January 5, 2012 meeting as written, it was seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Gloria Grabarczyk reported that  the second trip payment was made for approx. $91,000. There was a motion to transfer money from the Craft Fair and Chili Dinner to reduce the trip cost by $30 for students and chaperones. The motion was seconded and passed. There was a column hidden in the printed report for the Scholarship Fund for $2,000. There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s report dated 1/31/12 as corrected. There was a second and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports
Mrs. Egger reported that Solo and Ensemble (S&E) registration is tomorrow. The choir is selling singing Valentine’s this year. They will sell during lunches and perform in quartets on Valentine’s Day for to the lucky recipients. The recipients will hear a 30 second song and get a handful of Hersey Kisses. Mrs. Egger requested that parents should donate a bag of Kisses by next Wednesday, so that all the money made will be profit. On Monday, the Chamber Choir will go the the Marquette University Choral Festival. The bus will leave at 11:00 am (call down time 10:45 so they can change clothing), they will eat lunch at Marquette, perform at 3:00 pm until 4:00 pm and then return by 4:30pm. The Chamber Choir will perform at 5:30 pm at the Jazz Cabaret (2/18/12). They will meet at 4:30 pm to allow time to rehearse with the Pop Singers. Please wear formal concert attire.
Mr. Hull was not at the meeting and did not send a report.
Mrs. Umhoefer was not present but sent the following report- 

The seniors in jazz ensemble were invited to perform at the South Suburban Chamber of Commerce dinner tonight, so that is why I am not able to be at the UMPS meeting.  Please e-mail me at allison.umhoefer@franklin.k12.wi.us if you have any questions!

· I would like to thank all of the students (and parents!) for all of the time and energy dedicated towards pep band this winter season.  I receive so much positive feedback from staff and athletics parents, and their spirit and support do not go unnoticed.  We had a very rewarding performing experience at the hockey game last Friday, at which we collaborated with the Oak Creek band, and we plan to continue that tradition in the future!
· The 8th grade preview night pep band event on 1/13 went very well. Thank you so much to UMPS for your generous donation of $200 to help offset the cost of pizza!  We greatly appreciate your help as we work to promote our program!
· Quarter 3 grade expectations have been distributed to students, and they are also posted as a Word document on the band website homepage (http://web.me.com/woyacha/FHSBands)
· WSMA Registration Fees are due tomorrow, Friday, February 3
· The WSMA District Festival will be on Saturday, March 3, at New Berlin West High School
· Jazz students will be traveling to New Trier on Saturday, February 4
· Report time is 7:45 AM
· Performance time is 11:00 AM (free and open to the public!)
· Guest artist for the evening concert is the Chicago Jazz Ensemble
· We will return to Franklin around 11:30 PM
· The Jazz Cabaret will take place on Saturday, February 18, from 5-9 PM in the FHS Cafeteria
· This 10th anniversary event will feature all vocal, string, and jazz groups at from Forest Park and FHS
· Our guest artist will be Big Swing Face, a local professional big band
· Tickets are $8 for adults, $5 for students and seniors, and free for children 5 and under
· For jazz students:  Ticket pre-sale and silent auction baskets are due on Friday, February 10
· For jazz parents:  Thank you for visiting the Google doc that went out via e-mail this week to volunteer for our many open shifts!
· Please see Cherie Stein or e-mail me with any questions!
New Business:  
Scholarship: The scholarship forms are in Student Services. Lori C. is in charge and will need 3 or 4 volunteers to help read the applications and determine the winners. 

Craft Fair 2012: Sonji Millet agreed to be the new Chairperson for the Craft Fair. Her daughter will no longer be in band next fall. Sonji will help run the Craft Fair this fall, but will need a Co-Chair to learn the ropes for the 2013 Craft Fair.
Old Business:      

Clothing Fundraiser: Mrs. Umhoefer sent the following.
· I met with the staff at All Star Sportswear to finalize the designs and types of items that we will have available for purchase

· We will have t-shirts, long-sleeved t-shirts, hooded sweatshirts, quarter-zip sweatshirts (embroidered), full-zip fleece jackets (embroidered), polos (embroidered), sweatpants, window decals, drawstring bags, and stadium blankets

· Logos/designs will include “Franklin High School Band,” “Franklin High School Choir,” “Franklin High School Orchestra,” and “Franklin High School Music”

· Screen printed design (enclosed) will be on non-embroidered items

· Embroidery will be with a treble clef and the name of the ensemble (classic lettering)

· We will earn a profit of $2 per item (starting after 20 orders have been placed)

· At the end of each month, we will be mailed a check for our profits

· Will be able to visit the All-Star Sportswear website, go to their “store,” and then find pages for each of the music groups

· Website should be ready to go live by Friday, February 17

· Items will be delivered to the school and then distributed to the students

There were a few questions asked. The website? which  is www.allstarsportswear.biz. Is there a minimum order?  How often will the items be delivered to the school? These questions will be addressed.
Jazz Cabaret: The Jazz Cabaret has had 2 of its 3 meetings and things are coming along fine. There is a Googledoc for volunteers to sign up for times to work (2 hour shifts) or to bring an item for the bake sale. The committee is asking every family that has a student participating to volunteer in some way. There was a hitch with Food Service though. There is a new policy that says no food that has been donated can be for sale like our chili dump.  The school is allowing Bake Sales to occur, however, the food brought in must have a name and contact information attached for reference if needed. Cherie Stein would like to meet with committee members for a few minutes after this meeting to discuss a few options. 

UMPS will be allowed to sign up for the Concession Stands for the 2012/13 school year. We will be allowed two events – one in the fall and one in the spring. This is the first time in a few years we have been allowed to sign up to work the Concession Stand. 
Bowl-a-thon: There will be no bowl-a-thon this year. There was a mix-up with the lanes and we were not able to find any other bowling alley that could accommodate us. Hopefully next year a bowl-a-thon can be organized.
California Trip 2012:  
The chaperone meeting is changed from Monday, 4/2 to Tuesday, 4/3. Mrs. Egger had the itinerary for parents and students to take home. Points to note – Luggage needs to be at the high school on Tuesday, April 10th between 6:00 and 8:00 pm. We will be meeting on April 11th at 3:30 am and will take a bus to the airport. Students will need to be picked up at the Airport on April 15th. Note the baggage requirements (keep in mind the trip is only 5days and 4 nights) and students will be told what the directors want done with instruments (including what will be rented for students). There was also a packet listing flights for the students and chaperones. There will be one charter flight and some people will be on a regular flight. Room assignments were also in the packet with information on the hotel and a picture of the t-shirt design. Please contact any of the directors if there are any questions, comments, or concerns.
There was a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:38 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy Minshall
